
BYHA Hockey Development Committee Meeting     12-10-12 

 

Present: Wade Chiodo, Bob Brink, Neil Huewe, Corey Rupp, Tony Mannausau, Tom Kuesel, 

Scott Anderson, Kurt Knott, Cory Delapp 

Absent: None 

 Team Updates 

o Mites – Season progressing well so far. Recommendation was brought forward 

to take advantage of unique opportunity we have in Bemidji with more teams in 

our association but not having to travel to get strong competition and games. We 

discussed the Mite 2 group scrimmaging against the Squirts and 10U. 

Recommendation was motioned to approve from Scott Anderson with a second 

from Tom Kuesel. Vote was 9-0 to move forward with the scrimmages. Will start 

with the Squirt B to see how it goes. 

o Squirts – Things going well no further updates 

o Peewees – Reviewed our decision to have three separate skilled teams. The B2 

team is losing by some large margins and talked about ideas in the future to 

make this better. Maybe not play a district schedule?? Need to come up with 

ideas. 

o Bantams – Make sure coaches know they can cancel practices if teams are 

getting tired, or need day off. 

o Girls – Discussed 10U and 12U. Was an email from a parent not understanding 

why they cannot have own ice. It is available, it is up to the coaches. Bob and 

Cory are going to get the parents together discuss season. They are continuing 

to try and schedule B games but the teams are limited. 

 Late Player Registration Discussion – There is a peewee player who wants to join 

hockey. We discussed options and vote was taken. Motion was made by Tom Kuesel 

and second by Wade Chiodo to approve player to join the B2 team. Player needs to pay 

full price plus calendars and must participate in several practices and attend all games 

before playing. Coach Kuesel will have discretion and support of HDC on what that time 

frame needs to in order to be fair will all players on the team. 

 Equipment – Discussed more bumpers at City Rink. No decision was made 

 Position Skills Clinics – Had discussion around creating skills clinics dedicated to 

position. Wade and Bob are seeing gaps on certain skills at high school and we want to 

get Bantam and Peewee’s together by position to focus on skills. 

o Scott will schedule and we will start in January. 

 Next Meeting – Monday January 14th – 6:30 to 8:00am – Kuesel Law Office 

 

 

 

  


